May 16, 2010

Dr. Dusit Charern c/o UAHuntsville Office of Student Financial Services University Center Rm 212 Huntsville, AL 35899

Dear Dr. Charern,

I am so honored to be one of the recipients of the Dusty Annual Scholarship. Thank you so much for this amazing opportunity.

Having to work multiple jobs while being in school has been difficult over the last couple of years and I am so grateful for your generosity, in helping me return to school full-time. I am so looking forward to being a "real" student again.

Moreover, it was such a pleasure meeting you and Ms. Jennings. The both of your warm personalities made it easy for me to express my concerns and really be able to talk to you about your foundation. Your story of coming to this country and your desire to give back to this community is so admirable and really shows how hard work, motivation, and of course, happiness will bring you success. I am looking forward to seeing you both again at the *Meet Your Donor* event. Once again, I cannot thank you enough for this opportunity.

Sincerely,

Amanda "Mandy" Teng